
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

November 14, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Nick Castle, Officer Kyle Gruchow and LaRon Golden 

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 7:03 p.m. Marilyn welcomed everyone and 
introduced the board. A quorum was not present and no votes were taken on any matters. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the October 10, 2017 minutes approved 
as submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report covers activity from October 1, 2017 to October 31, 2017. A beginning 
balance of $1,359.29 plus deposits of $330.00 for garage sale registrations and donations along with 
expenditures of $28.59 related to the “Boo” event bring the ending balance to $1,660.70. The president 
ordered the treasurer’s report placed on file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Gruchow reported that new California laws will 
help with transients better. Between the hours of 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m., transients can be cited for 
camping on City owned property (parks, open space, City Hall and creek beds). Police may contact 
transients any time in a City park, but after dark, the citing would be for being in the park after dark. 
Transients have the right to sleep somewhere. City now has two transient officers which should be 
helpful. Officer Gruchow requested again that residents with surveillance cameras consider registering 
them with the Roseville PD. Information is available on their website and this has really helped Roseville  
PD. 

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

“Boo” Event: “Boo” event was successful. LaRon, Colleen and Nick were “Boo’d” and several other 
homes in the neighborhood had the SCNA “Boo” sign up so it seems like a friendly event to continue at a 
low cost. It has been noted that as homes are sold, young families are moving back to our neighborhoods 
and would likely participate.  

New Business 

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings: Next general meeting will be April 10, 2018. 
Nick mentioned that people enjoyed the Green Acres Nursery & Supply presentation and we could 
possibly consider a similar topic with a different business. This agenda item was tabled to next meeting 
when we should have a quorum and more ideas to consider.  

Dates to Remember: 

Neighborhood Santa: December 5, 2017, 6:00 p.m. (go to City’s website for routes/updates) 

RCONA Meeting/Holiday Reception: December 7, 2017, 6:30-8:30 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Santa in the Park: December 9, 2017, 1:00-4:30 p.m., Roseville Sports Center at Mahany Park 

Next SCNA Meeting: January 9, 2018, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Future RCONA Representative for January 18, 2018 RCONA Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend. 



Future SCNA Meeting: February 13, 2018, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Community Coffee with City Council: March 2, 2018 with Mayor Susan Rohan, 1:30 p.m., La Bou, 
1730 Santa Clara Drive 

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


